
2018 USATF Masters East Region Report '
January 27, 2019 - USATF East Region Masters Indoor Championships: 
The East Regional was again held at the Career & Technical High School in Providence, RI. This 
is the 9th time that the regional has been held here. The meet also served as the New England 
Association Masters Indoor Championship. Big thanks to Bob Palazzo who is instrumental in 
making this great facility our home for many years. This years’ meet had a meet record of 205 
athletes entered from the throughout the country.
We had M80 relay teams in both the 4x400 and the 4x800 break American records.  However, 
neither race had the requiste number of competitors.  The records could not be ratified.
Age graded awards ($150) went to the following:

David Monteith,  Ridgefield, CT
George Mathews, Edmond, WA
Sandy Triolo, Baltimore, MD
Sarah Thornton, Lexington, MA

The 2019 East Region and the Southeast Region joined forces to offer athletes a “Super” 
Regional on June 1-2.  The meet was held at the Howard Community College in Columbia, MD. 
Warm summer temps welcomed 325 athletes from all over the country to earn medals from both 
the East and Southeast regions.
By all accounts the meet was a great success! Many fields were well filled. The meet would have 
not been possible without the help of the Potomac Valley TC.  Our friends at PVTC stepped up 
to handle the awards tables, officials, registration tables, etc. 
Looking ahead, the 2020 USATF Masters Indoor Region meet will be held in Landover, MD on 
January 19. Entries should be ready in November!
Region
Budget and Expenses
2019-2020

2019 2020
Travel: Travel:
Ames Nationals $1225 Baton Rouge $800
Super Regional 650 Greensboro 650
Landover regional 550
Medals/Patches 1625
Signage 450 Medals 1500
Shipping 85 Signage 1200
Super Regional Contribution 1000 Shipping 125
Additional Medals Nov. 2019 1200 Outdoor regional 1500
Indoor regional 1000
Total $6635 Total $7325

Submitted by: Mike Travers, East Region Coordinator




